FINAL

Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation

November 9, 2021
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Hugh Morton (HM), Cindy Brown (CB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Bob McCarthy (BM), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Tracy Priestner (TP), Gary Carreiro (GC)

Absent:
Kevin Rioux (KR)

Also Present:


KAR opened the meeting at 6:30 p.m. 

KAR read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/esn-fioj-uew dial in to this number: +1 518-655-1274‬ PIN: 179 608 484#
1.  FY2023 BUDGET PROCESS & TIMELINE:

KAR shared the budget schedule that lists all the departments and what dates they are scheduled to appear with the Fincom
2.  OVERRIDE DISCUSSION:
KAR began discussion stating that it needs to be collective and need to determine an amount for the override, exclusive of the schools.  There is an ongoing structural deficit that needs to be addressed.  BB said it was very important to handle it correctly, proceduraly.  We will only have one shot at an override.  TP says we cannot be the cheerleaders for this, it has to be a collective effort of all departments.  GC stated that the state ethics commission says we cannot promote the override.  KAR mentioned that in the budget letter from the administrator, he asked for two budget versions.  These versions will be a level service/funded and a needs/wants budget.  GC thinks we need to reconvene the Budget Advisory Group to assist on the override.  HM is pessimistic that the schools will work with us.  TP said all departments have to work on this and stop the town vs school mentality.  CB thought we should look at other towns and how they planned and succeded in an override.  We need a broad base of people, not just department heads but townspeople, to spearhead a committee to make this successful.  BB volunteered to take recommendations and compile a list of possible volunteers.  
3.  TOWN ACCOUNTANT OFFICE & RECORDING CLERK:
Nicole, Interim Town Accountant, gave a brief update on the office and her role as the recording clerk.  With the help of the consultant, Eric Kinsherf, we are working on determining what has and hasn't been completed in the office before the position was vacant.  He is working on mostly state reporting.  He feels confident that we can have a preliminary free cash number by early December.  He will also assist in getting FY22 up to date, as it appears there wasn't much done.  At the Selectboard meeting last evening, they stated there are 3 applicants for the position and they will be starting interviews soon and mentioned Dick Brewer, Susan Brayton, and Karen Raus to be on the interview process.  KAR requested volunteers for the interviews.  GC volunteered.  Nicole said the experience is stressful but is thankful for the support of Sue Brayton, Jim Hartnett, the department heads and Muriel Kokoszka, who is helping out as well.  Everyone has been super patient.  She is optimistic that things will get caught up by the end of December.  As for Fincom, she feels that right now it is not a problem but is keeping options open as budget season gets into full swing.
4.  LIAISON REPORTS:
GC stated the personnel board will need to be meeting soon.  TP reminded everyone of the ribbon cutting at the new school on Friday at 10am.  Nicole mention the Diman MSBA project that was discussed at the Selectboard meeting last evening.  KAR said the numbers are very preliminary.  They said it would be $10 per $100k if excluded debt and $400k included.  
5.  MINUTES:
The minutes of 10/9 was presented for approval.  GC motioned and CB seconded to approve as presented.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor. 
6.  TOPICS FOR NEXT AGENDA:
KAR listed the override as an ongoing item as well as beginning budget meetings and updates from the accountant's office.  Some discussion ensued regarding in-person or virtual meetings.  The consensous is virtual until the state lifts the allowance for virtual.  
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:52 p.m. was made by GC and seconded by TP and the roll call vote in favor was unanimous.  The next scheduled meeting will be on November 30th at 6:30 p.m. remotely due to the pandemic.  

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk
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